
HURLEY 1st v Wraysbury 2nd    Date: 17th August 
 
Played at Wraysbury 
 
Innings of Hurley 
 
P. Ridgeway*  b. I. Ahmed 111 

D. Simoes c. Cross b. S. Midha 118 

N. Akhtar Not out  59 

V. Sharma Did not bat   

R. Sistla Did not bat   

P. Todd Did not bat   

A. Choudhry Did not bat   

N. Smith Did not bat   

J. Langlands Did not bat   

D. Day+ Did not bat   

M. Cole Did not bat   

  Extras 11 

  Total 299 

  For 2 
 

Bowling 
 
 Overs Maidens Runs Wkts. 

S. Kumar 7 1 36 0 

M. Kazi 12 3 34 0 

A. Rabbani 8 1 57 0 

U. Ahmed 5 0 32 0 

I. Ahmed 10 0 57 1 

H. Kibble 7 0 61 0 

S. Midha 1 0 18 1 

     

     



Innings of Wraysbury+ 
 
P. Midha* c. Cole b. Akhtar 62 

S. Midha c. Day b. Ridgeway 0 

I. Ahmed c. Cole b. Ridgeway 0 

H. Kibble  b. Cole 9 

N. Chohan  b. Ridgeway 82 

U. Ahmed c. and b. Langlands 6 

H. Afridi c. Sistla b. Ridgeway 15 

M. Kazi  b. Ridgeway 8 

A. Rabbani Not out  22 

S. Kumar LBW b. Ridgeway 4 

D.Cross+ Not out  0 

  Extras 17 

  Total 223 

  For 9 
 

Bowling 
 
 Overs Maidens Runs Wkts. 

P. Ridgeway 15 4 39 6 

M. Cole 5 0 40 1 

N. Akhtar 15 4 58 1 

J. Langlands 15 0 77 1 

     

     

     

     

     

 

Result:  Match drawn 
 
Hurley 1st XI gained the lion’s share of a draw against Wraysbury 2nds in a game in 
close proximity to the UK’s major aviation hub and which substantially defied both 
the logic of the Division 2 table and the weather forecast.  Wraysbury had lost their 
seasonal unbeaten record at Shepherds Lane earlier in the season but had amassed 
314-6 from forty-five overs at TW19 against Little Marlow on the previous weekend, 
so it seemed fair to assume that they would be keen to gain revenge.  An 
abandonment sometime during the first innings was also a distinct possibility: in the 
event, although the players had to endure some drizzle, gloom and chill, a full match 
was accommodated.  The game itself featured a career-best innings from David 
Simoes, and another excellent all-round performance from Phil Ridgeway. 
 
The Wraysbury captain Pav Midha asked the visitors to bat on a breezy day, a 
decision he would regret later.  The earlier start time proved to be a challenge for 
two home fielders and the home umpire.  The wicket was brown but with a good 
covering of grass, and it soon became clear that it was ideally suited to batting.  The 



hosts opened the bowling from the far end.  Wraysbury regular Majeed Kazi took the 
second over from the clubhouse end and bowled with good control.  Kazi’s partners 
occasionally strayed with their line, and Ridgeway and Simoes scored off their legs 
behind the wicket.  It soon became clear that a Wraysbury bowling attack missing 
Deep and Taran Singh was unexpectedly blunt.  As the Hurley openers became 
established they started driving the ball with their unusal proficiency.  Ridgeway 
brought up his century in the thirty-fourth over during a drizzly spell, but the 
conditions improved thereafter until late in the match.  The left-arm over bowler 
Immy Ahmed also operated from the far end, and found the inside edge of 
Ridgeway’s bat in the thirty-ninth over with the score on 187.  The breakthrough 
brought Naeem Akhtar to the crease, and he continued where Ridgeway left off by 
helping Simoes add 112 in eleven overs for the second wicket until the latter was 
caught behind from the last ball of the fiftieth over, prompting a declaration. 
 
In reply, Ridgeway opened the bowling from the far end with the old ball and bowled 
a seven-over spell.  Mike Cole bowled some spin from the clubhouse end and was 
replaced by Akhtar, who took the new ball for the fourteenth over.  Langlands 
replaced Ridgeway and bowled a full spell from the far end, while Ridgeway 
completed his allocation of overs at the death of the Wraysbury innings from the 
clubhouse end.  Hurley started brightly and Wraysbury found themselves three 
wickets down in the sixth over with the score on thirty-four thanks to catches behind 
the wicket by Cole and Denis Day.  With plenty of runs to defend, Hurley set 
attacking fields in order to take wickets, and there was some leakage of runs.  
Captain Midha and Naseer Chohan added seventy-two for the fourth wicket in 
sixteen overs until the former was caught at slip after a brief juggle.  Chohan 
continued and batted in all for thirty-six overs until he was eighth out with the score 
on 200 with the run-rate climbing.  Ramesh Sistla took his catch at mid-on.  An LBW 
decision on the penultimate ball of the match left last man Dave Cross with the task 
of playing one ball for the draw in fading light, which he duly achieved. 
 
Simoes scored his second century in the space of three weeks and his fourth for 
Hurley overall.  Ridgeway scored his fifty-eighth century for Hurley, and this was 
probably his highest score since 2006.  The slow left-armer also took his second five-
wicket haul of the League season, and the big wicket of Chohan was his 1300th at 
Hurley.  In terms of batting performance, this was up there with the very best of the 
1st XI in recent years including Pinkneys Green 2012, Amersham Hill at Shepherds 
Lane in 2003, and Penn & Tylers Green in 2002.  The next fixture is at home to Little 
Marlow. 
Morrant Man of the Match: Phil Ridgeway 
Sixes: Akhtar (2) 
Umpires: Richard George & Howard Mansell 
 


